

RAINE'S FOUNDATION SCHOOL

A Voluntary Aided Church of England School

Approach Road, London, E2 9LY

Tel: 020 8981 1231 Fax: 020 8983 0153
e-mail: success@rainesfoundation.org.uk

Website: www.rainesfoundation.org.uk

Headteacher: Rob Hullett BSc NPQH

Year 10 Head of Learning Bulletin – Friday 23rd February 2018

Whole School Messages:

- Staff are now entering the amount of minutes students are late to lessons, once this has been looked at a group of the worst offenders in each year group will receive detentions of up to an hour. More information to follow, you've been warned.
- Far too many students borrow ties, can any student who still borrows a tie ensure they buy a new one from either Khalsa's or the school office. Parents of repeat offenders will receive phone calls and letters.
- A cyber bullying information leaflet is being placed on the website. This is also available in the waiting area at the front of the school.
- As you know a small number of students have been setting off the fire alarm. This is incredibly disruptive to everyone, especially the Year 11 and 13 students who are stressed about their GCSE and A-Level exams. Students who set off the alarm have received a 5 day external exclusion and the possibility of looking at moving to a different school. All fire alarms are covered by CCTV cameras, you will not get away with it so do not even think about setting them off.

Year Team Messages:

- On Thursday 1st March the school is running its first D.E.A.R Day. This stands for 'Drop Everything and Read'. During Period 2 on this day students will read a book for pleasure in silence within their normal lesson. Students should bring a suitable and age dependant book to school on this day. It should be a book and not a magazine or comic. **Ensure that you have a book with you!**
- Late for lessons: letters have gone home to parents detailing how minute's late students have been for lessons this week. You have 3 minutes to get to your next lesson, after this teachers are logging how many minute late you are. If you do not attend your lesson this will be logged as 60 minutes late.











RAINE'S FOUNDATION SCHOOL

A Voluntary Aided Church of England School

Approach Road, London, E2 9LY
Tel: 020 8981 1231 Fax: 020 8983 0153
e-mail: success@rainesfoundation.org.uk
Website: www.rainesfoundation.org.uk
Headteacher: Rob Hullett BSc NPQH

1. The **Year 10 Reward Trip** is currently being organised. This will take place in the week before Easter. This is only 4 weeks away! Students will be picked based on 3 things.

- a. Conduct Points SINCE JANUARY ONLY!!!
- b. School attendance
- c. Lesson Punctuality

I will pass this information to form teachers every Monday so that you know how you are getting on so that you can aim to be selected on the reward trip.

2. **Congratulations to the Under-15 Boys and Girls Table tennis teams** who both won the Borough Table Tennis Tournaments before half term. The following students should be praised for their effort and dedication since Year 7.

Boys: Deneil, Mayowa and Samuel

Girls: Jaynath, Jada, Rubina and Barwaqo

3. **Assessment week for Year 10 begins on the 12th March.** You should all be revising at least 1½ hours each evening in preparation for these assessments. The study skills day yesterday will have given you a number of tips on how to revise successfully.







